
WASHINGTON MATERIALS MANAGEMENT

AND 

FINANCING AUTHORITY
Minutes

Regular Meeting of the Board of Directors

March 20, 2008
The Board of Directors (“Board”) of the Washington Materials Management and Financing Authority (the “Authority”) held a regular meeting at 9:00 a.m. Pacific time on Thursday, March 20, 2008, at the offices of Van Ness Feldman in Seattle, Washington.

Directors Present:

Nick Ammann, Apple

Mark Dabek, RE-PC

Meggan Ehret, Thomson, Inc.
Mary Jacques, Lenovo

Mike Moss, Samsung
Erik Stromquist, CTL Corp.

John Swiderski, Deer Park Computer Sales and Service
David Thompson, Panasonic

Mike Watson, Dell

Also Present Were:

John Friedrick, WMMFA Executive Director

Miles Kuntz, WA Department of Ecology

Don Mitchell, Imagination Creation (Contractor)

Suzette Riley, Colehour+Cohen (Contractor)

Christy Shelton, Cascadia Consulting (Contractor)

Marion Silverthorne, WMMFA Project Manager

Directors Absent:

Talal El-Husseini, PC Systems and Services, Inc.
Stacey Ward, Wal-Mart

Counsel Present: 


Pam Anderson, Van Ness Feldman


Tyson Kade, Van Ness Feldman


Marlys Palumbo, Van Ness Feldman

1.
Call to Order
John Swiderski, Chairperson, called the meeting to order at 9:05 a.m.  A quorum of Directors was present.

2.
Approval of Minutes of the Regular Meeting February 21, 2008 and the Special Meeting March 4, 2008
Discussion:  The Board reviewed the minutes of the regular meeting held on February 21, 2008, and the special meeting held on March 4, 2008.
On a motion duly made (Swiderski) and seconded (Moss), it was:

VOTED
to approve the minutes of the regular meeting and the special meeting.
The recorded vote was unanimous (8-0), and the motion carried.  Ms. Ehret was not present for the vote.
3.
Introduce John Friedrick and Discuss Executive Director Responsibilities
Discussion:  Mary Jacques introduced John Friedrick as the new Executive Director of the Authority.  The Staffing Committee will discuss staff roles and responsibilities during their next meeting.
4.
Update on Status of Standard Plan Submission; Address Comments from Dept. of Ecology
Discussion:  Christy Shelton presented an update on the status of the Standard Plan submitted to the Department of Ecology.  Miles Kuntz stressed the importance of effective communications with manufacturers to increase awareness and understanding of the financial component of the Standard Plan.  The Board discussed the need to communicate with registered manufacturers and agreed to hold a meeting with member manufacturers.
5.
Report from Finance Committee - Approve 2008 Administrative Budget; Revisions to Financing Plan; Meeting with Member Manufacturers
Discussion: Mike Moss presented the 2008 Administrative Budget, revisions to the finance section of the Standard Plan, and the upcoming newsletter to be sent to registered manufacturers. The Board agreed to hold the meeting with member manufacturers on the morning of April 10, 2008, and to hold the regular Board meeting for the month of April on the afternoon of the same day.
On a motion duly made (Moss) and seconded (Watson), it was:

VOTED
to accept the 2008 Administrative Budget.
The recorded vote was unanimous (9-0), and the motion carried. 

On a motion duly made (Moss) and seconded (Watson), it was:

VOTED
to accept revisions to the finance section of the Standard Plan, dated March 17, 2008.
The recorded vote was unanimous (9-0), and the motion carried. 

6.
Accounting & Record Keeping: Internal vs. Outsourcing
Discussion: The Board discussed accounting and record keeping options.  John Friedrick will conduct research and determine the best approach to provide accounting and payroll support for the Authority.  
7.
Discuss Communications Plan - Designated Spokesperson and Duties; Meetings Strategy
Discussion: The Board designated John Friedrick as the spokesperson and primary point of contact for the Authority.  The Communications Plan will be added to the activities of the Operations Committee.
8.
Update on Status of WMMFA Website Upgrade

Discussion:  Marion Silverthorne, Suzette Riley, and Don Mitchell discussed the status of the website upgrade.  The Board discussed the need for maintaining and improving functionality of the existing website, and ensuring that the design of the new website correlates with the design and branding activities currently underway by the Department of Ecology. The new website is expected to be launched in late April.

9.
Adjourn to Executive Session
At 11:10 a.m., the regular meeting was adjourned to an executive session, pursuant to RCW 42.30.110, to discuss employment matters.

The regular meeting was reconvened in open public session at 11:45 a.m.
10.
Adjournment

The regular meeting was adjourned at 11:45 a.m.
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